
From: Vicki Crowe <vcrowe@pga.org.au>  
Sent: Monday, 22 March 2021 11:41 AM 
To: Chambers - Bissett C <Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: AM2021/2 - Application by Professional Golfers Association of Australia 
 
Dear Associate 
 
Our sincere apologies, we were unaware of Commissioner Bissett's statement and directions.  
 
The PGA would like to press their variations and will not be filing any further material, unless the 
Commission seeks further clarification. 
 
If it pleases the Commission, the PGA would be happy to have our variations dealt with on the papers 
without a separate hearing. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Vicki Crowe 
 
 


